
 

Mayors’ Council of Pinellas County 

 

 
June 18, 2024 
 
The Honorable Kathleen Peters 
Chairman, Tourist Development Council 
Chairman, Pinellas County Board of County Commissioners 
315 Court Street 
Clearwater, FL 33756 
 
Dear Commissioner Peters: 
 
I am writing to you in response to your request for a nominee to serve as a 
representative for the Mayors’ Council of Pinellas county (MCPC) on the Pinellas 
County Tourist Development Council (TDC).   
 
The Mayors’ Council would like to submit Mayor Dan Saracki with the City of 
Oldsmar as our nominee. 
 
I understand that the Board of County Commissioners will vote on the nominee to 
serve as a representative for the Mayors’ Council of Pinellas County at an upcoming 
meeting.   
 
Thank you for your request and should you have any questions concerning this 
matter please do not hesitate to contact me.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
 

  
 
Kenneth T. Welch 
President, Mayors’ Council of Pinellas County 
Mayor, City of St. Petersburg  
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